AT A SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh

held at Town Hall, 1496 Route 300

in said township, at 7:00 p.m.

on Tuesday, the 6th of March, 2012

Present:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting Called to Order at 7:02 p.m.

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Christopher Tighe from Colden Park.

Supervisor Booth said during the Comprehensive Plan Update it was recommended that the Town study the possibility of hamlets within the Town of Newburgh. East Coldenham was the first hamlet study to be considered by the Town. Saccardi & Schiff, who merged with VHB Engineering, Surveying and Landscape Architecture, was commissioned to do the East Coldenham Hamlet Study. The study was made possible through a grant from Orange County. This is the second meeting of three on this study. Supervisor Booth introduced David Smith from VHB.

Mr. Smith said the Town of Newburgh is currently conducting a study of the East Coldenham area. The Town’s Comprehensive Plan Update recommended that a study be conducted in this area to examine issues and opportunities related to , but not limited to, hamlet planning and design, potential gateway treatments, vehicular and pedestrian transportation and access, including potential circulation and calming improvements and community resources. As part of the information gathering and outreach efforts, the Town is conducting a public information workshop. Mr. Smith discussed the following:

1. The review of the initial inventory and existing conditions.

2. Reviewed input from the public, community priorities, issues and opportunities.

3. Gave a presentation of the preliminary recommendations.
4. Answered questions and discussed the next step.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Bill Corbin asked the following Questions:

1. Is a draft of this study on the Town Web Site?

2. Can truck traffic be restricted for local truck use only?

Mr. Smith answered as follows:

1. If it isn’t he will make sure it is put on.

2. It is possible that truck traffic may not be limited on State Roads.

James Prescutti asked the following questions:

1. Will the 3 developments proposed for this area have grandfathering rights if zoning changes are made to the East Coldenham area?

2. What is proposed for the east side of the gateway? 

Question 1

Supervisor Booth answered question #1. It is his understanding that the projects proposed do not have any approvals.
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Mr. Taylor said if approvals have not been given, they do not have any vested rights. The Planning and Zoning Boards can say that pending applications are exempt from the new legislation.   

Question 2

Mr. Smith said a traffic feature is planned to slow traffic down. The location of this device is flexible.  

John Ward said  

1.
The DOT is pushing for sidewalks for safety reasons.

2. 
How did the Town get approvals for the roundabout for the Marketplace and could they go through the same process for a roundabout for the Coldenham Hamlet? 

Elaine Gonyea struggles with the concept of a hamlet for East Coldenham. It is her opinion that the money spent on the hamlet study could have been spent for infrastructure improvements. She asked what the eastern point of the Hamlet would be. 

Mr. Smith said they basically looked at the intersection of 17K and 84. 

Ms. Gonyea asked how the traffic will be accommodated in that area.  

Mr. Smith said the roundabout would be located further to the west. 

Ms. Gonyea said the western roundabout will be located at the Montgomery Town Line and the Eastern roundabout will be west of PILOT.

Mr. Smith said that is correct. 

Ms. Gonyea cannot see how the eastern roundabout would work. 

Mr. Smith said it may not be a roundabout, it could be another form of traffic calming device. 

Ms. Gonyea is in favor of having local businesses in the Coldenham area, but is opposed to having apartments above the businesses. It is her opinion it would be a step backwards. 

Ms. Gonyea said the school is the one thing that everyone in the community shares. Historical identity also pulls people to a Town center. Jen Colden would be the historical landmark for Coldenham. 

Chris Tighe suggested putting a roundabout at the Rock Cut Road intersection. It is his understanding that the developer of Drury Height is responsible for the update of this intersection. He also suggested putting a “do not block the box” at the PILOT intersection. This would prevent tractor trailers from blocking the intersection. He said the DOT approves of his idea and he is going to pursue this idea on his own. 

Councilman Piaquadio said there should also be a no turn on red sign at the PILOT light. 

Mr. Tighe asked if the Town has the ability to compel the strip joint, located in the area, to clean up his property. It is his opinion that it is an eyesore. 

Mr. Taylor said unless there are code violations or they come in for a permit or approvals the Town is limited as to what they can do. On April 2nd there is a public hearing for a proposed moratorium for future permits and approvals for adult orientated businesses. 

Mr. Smith said, as part of this study, they have suggestions on opportunities on how a property owner can update their property.  
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Vanessa Tirado said there is a major area of concern with the traffic entering and exiting PILOT and also the traffic exiting and entering the highways. She also suggested no turn on red exiting PILOT. She said the timing of the traffic lights in the area of Route 84 and PILOT is not long enough. Ms. Tirado is not happy with the idea of the roundabouts. She suggested having new developments enter and exit 17K through local roads. 

John Ward stated the following:

1. Agreed with the roundabout at Rock Cut Road.

2. Constructing signage for exiting and entering East Coldenham

3. Mentioning on the sign that this is the location of Jen Colden.

4. The Hamlet should have a uniformed building envelope with a village atmosphere.  

5. Have a height restriction on commercial buildings.

6. Restrictive buffers between commercial and residential properties. 

7. A limited amount of hotels in the hamlet.

8. Limited duplication of businesses.

9. Tree preservation within the hamlet. 

10. Restriction on noise orientated businesses. 

11. A community center. 

12. Zero Adult entertainment in the hamlet. 

13. Implementing lot and building percentages.

Mr. Ward gave Mr. Smith and Supervisor Booth a copy of his list. 

Mr. Tighe suggested making Racquet Road, the new Gateway development have its  entrance onto Route 17K where the strip joint is, opposite Racquet Road. This would help with the traffic. 

Mr. Presutti asked that the Planning Board implement heavy buffer zones and making entrances for the hamlet. He also asked for tree preservation and that the area is given a sense of community.   

Supervisor Booth asked to have all questions or comments submitted to him or Mr. Smith within the next thirty days. 
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:19 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.         .

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:19 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

_____________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
